
                             

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Tuesday 21 June 2022
Present: Linda Curry (Chair), Beryl Blood, Lorna Brown, Pauline George, Helen Kempster, Chris Locke, Margaret Lusher, Jenny Snashall, Pauline Amor.
	1. Welcome and apologies (LC)

LC welcomed all to the meeting. Apologies had been received from Vicki Hone.

2. Minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes of the meeting on 17 May 2022 were approved, subject to correction of date of meeting. 

3. Matters arising

Item 6

LB had not received a reply from the Diocesan Office and will chase.
Item 9

BB had sent a copy of the existing Interest Group Guidelines to all IG Leaders and will reissue when they have been revised.  She has drafted revised guidelines, keeping them to 2 pages: 1st page re preparation for first meeting; 2nd page for all other information that IG Leaders will need. To finalise the guidleines,  BB asked for confirmation as to the arrangements for handling of cash, including provision of receipts. LC confirmed that Leaders should fill in form and email it to CL, and either pay monies into the u3a account at the bank or pay CL the cash. BB confirmed that the guidelines will include advice re accidents/incidents and contribution for fuel costs of outings. 
4. Chair’s report (LC)
LC noted that she was in the process of setting up a meeting for the Chairs and Interest Group Coordinators. Kings Heath had a new sole coordinator.
She asked PG for a list of Interest Groups that are looking to collaborate, which she would provide to Kings Heath and Harborne for distribution.

5. Speaker bookings (LC)

LC reported that all speakers were booked upto the end of 2022. Marcus McCormac will be talking about the Highway Code at the July meeting.
LC had emailed Philip Caine to reschedule his talk “From Barrow to Baghdad” but had not yet received a reply and had chased this morning.
She had also contacted Stuart Andrew and Tony Field to check details held on file for Speakers after 2 lots of speakers had turned up for the June meeting.
6. June meeting - Feedback

2 feedback forms had been received at the June meeting. ML to email LB a copy of the feedback forms.

The June speaker had been rated 10/10 and 6/10 on the 2 forms.
There were suggestions for future talks. It was thought that the planned talk in November  “Birmingham at War” might meet the sort of talks suggested. 

There was also a proposal for shorter talks. The member wanted more time to meet IGLeaders and members of the committee.
It was also felt that new members were not being accommodated/welcomed – that they felt lost.  It was agreed that more needed to be done to “meet & greet” new members. It was noted that the attendance register used at reception did not identify new members, though it is possible to pull a list of new members off the Beacon system and manually anotate the register. ML will contact Anne Jones to action this. It was agreed that there should be an item in the newsletter and on the website asking for volunteers to form a team (leader plus ¾ others).
The last new members’ coffee morning was 9 April and the next one will be in the Autumn.
7. Jubilee celebrations
LC reported that KNu3a had received a grant of £150 from u3a towards the Jubilee events – the 7th June meeting and garden party on 8th June .
PG advised that donations to the food bank had amounted to £138.10 and 148 kg in food items. She had enjoyed her garden party event which had seen over 50 people attend during the day from 10am to 4pm. The Garden group had organised a plant sale, with JudyLetters taking left over plants to nearby charities. 

It was agreed that it was good to have a celebration and party that benefited others as well. A vote of thanks to Pauline George, Beryl Blood and Jenny Snashall was recorded.
8. Treasurer’s Report

JS reported a bank balance of £7200, but had not yet paid capitation fees of approximately £600. She stated that the accounts should be updated by Friday (24th). She has handed over her debit card (destroyed) and recommends that CL should have one.

CL advised that JS had passed over the records, computer, Beacon & Paypal access. He had accessed all the relevant data and was awaiting com

pletion of the bank mandate. CL had asked JS to look over the end of June accounts for him, and for that purpose AJ will keep JS on Beacon until then.
CL will also be responsible for liaison between KNu3a and St Joseph’s, checking room bookings each month.

9. Interest Groups and possible venues
PG questionned the non-availability of the church hall on Saturday mornings for u3a meetings. (She had called into the church premises to return the water heater to find that the maths tutor was using the small room rather than the large hall.) Lorraine to be asked about the availability of the church hall for Saturday mornings.
LB and LC had been to visit the Selly Oak Friends Meeting House. It would not be a suitable venue for a general meeting but maybe suitable for IGs. There are 3 rooms of different sizes: large could accommodate approximately 40 chairs in rows; medium about 20 chairs and the smallest about 10 chairs. The tables and chairs are stored in the main room so access to them for use in the smaller rooms would have to be clarified. There is also an outside sitting space and main lawn.

The toilets are new and clean, with a disabled access toilet. The kitchen is well-fitted, though smaller than that at St Joseph’s and would be shared with other hirers.
The car park is not particularly big and is not marked out, though with possibly enough space for 18 cars. It is on a bus route.
There is no WIFI.

The costs are the same as at Bournville FMH. Selly Oak FMH are carrying out a programme of improvements ( which included the new toilets) and may look at WIFI.
10. Membership (ML)
There are currently 277 members, the last new member having joined 5 June. (compared to 300 before renewals were due).

11. Policies on Safeguarding; GDPR and Inclusion/equality
Item postponed to next committee meeting.
LC to check whether Kings Heath & Moseley and/or Harborne & Edgbaston have policies, which KNu3a could make use of. LB to check what is on the website already.
12. Publicity
PG will get a design of a postcard ready for the September committee meeting, based on the design of the piostcard used by Croydon u3a. LB will forward her a copy of that postcard.
ML has completed the design of the folded A4 leaflet previously discussed, but was concerned about the potential expense of having it printed. She was provided with some options: Printtogo; Cartridge World etc. It was noted that it would be cheaper to have the leaflet printed flat in A4 and then fold ourselves. It was also noted that including details of eg speakers would require reprints on an annual basis.
It was agreed that it was important for KNu3a to have a Facebook presence, and that a plea for someone able to administer an FB Group should be put out in the newsletter and on the website, with a request for them to contact LC.

13. Moneysaving Tips
The committee had a brief discussion on a proposal to share money saving tips for KNu3a members; egs use of thermostats, clothes washing, “zombie” machines, smart meters & saving on travel expenses.
It was agreed that an item giving tips and inviting comments/contributions could be place in the newsletter and on the website.
14. Newsletter (HK)
The deadline for contributions for the next newsletter is 25 June and HK expects to issue the newsletter the following week.

She outlined contents as: a thank you to Jenny Snashall; welcome to Chris Locke as new treasurer; u3a matters eg zoom conferences & information; ecomatters; a piece on philosophy/creative writing; contributions from History of architecture & Museum visits Groups; a piece from PG on coronation celebrations to include pictures of pre & post war; dates for the diary & possibly a quiz.
LB and LC will proof read this edition of the newsletter.
15. AOB
None
16. Date of next committee meeting

Tuesday 19 July 2022 at 2pm at Bournville Quaker Meeting House. 
The meeting ended at 16.00.
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